Minutes of the Business Meeting held on 12th October 20212 at Swinton Sports Hall

Present

Jonathan Piercy (Chairman), Gail Cook (Clerk), John Lund, Peter Galtry, Bruce Watson, Bruce Wilson, Vicky Waite, , Glen Stott, Eileen Clark and Keith Maddox

Apologies

Valerie & Barry Purkiss, Steve Waterworth & William Lund and John Horseman

22.7 <u>Minutes of the previous Meeting</u>

The minutes of the meeting held on 18th May 2022 were approved and signed as a true record.

22.8 Financial Matters

- (a) To receive and approve current financial statement
- (b) To note and approve payments
- (c) To approve the 2023/24 Precept

•	Autela (Payroll) Cheque No: 100381	£ 27.00
•	Clerk (Salary & Stamps) Cheque No: 100383	£270.88
•	HMRC (Tax) Cheque No: 100382	€, 65.00

RESOLVED

- (a) That the current financial position is noted
- (b) That three accounts be approved for payment
- (c) That the 2023/24 Precept remains the same

22.9 Parish Issues

• Street Lights

Lantern LP8 in Manor Park has been fitted with a new 6m column and 15w LED lantern. LP2 has been reported to NYCC for repair.

Manor Park Flooding

The flooding issue in Manor Park was discussed at length, it was agreed to monitor the situation.

• Highways Issues

Please continue to report any potholes which are at least 2 inches deep.

Public Right of Way

Thanks go to Jonathan Piercy who cut the grass in June at the back of Beach Crescent. Residents complained about the state of the hedge at the north west side of Moor Lane, Cundalls manage this piece of land and confirmed that they have spoken to the tenant and the hedge will be cut within the next two weeks.

• Village Sign Repair

The stone plinth requires attention. Bob Horsman to be contacted via John.

• Notice Board Maintenance

Thank you to Malcolm Barnard for carrying out essential maintenance on the notice board. Malcolm has kindly offered to carry on maintaining the notice board.

• Grass Cutting Contract

It was agreed that Steve's Gardening Services would continue to cut the village. Clerk to confirm that the grass is to be cut to the ash tree on the B1257 (west).

• Salt Bin – Manor Park

It was agreed to install the spare yellow salt bin at the corner of Manor Park.

22.10 Chairman's Closing Remarks

The Chair thanked all who attended the meeting tonight and for their efforts in keeping the village clean and tidy.

22.11 Any Other Business

We agreed that our next meeting would be held on Wednesday 17th May 2023, 7.30pm at Swinton Sports Hall.

Gail Cook Clerk